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Dear St Josephôs Community, 

Welcome to Week 4!! 
Thank you everyone who participated in the St WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ Master Planning Survey that went out last term. This information, 
combined with our recent SRIP has provided us with some great feedback which we can now use to begin our Strategic 
Planning for the next four years. Our major priority over the coming months will be examining ways to develop/renovate 
our classrooms to ensure our learning spaces are modern, flexible, and cater for 21st century learners. 

 
This week students in Years 3 and 5 have begun their NAPLAN testing. On Monday Year 3 students completed their writing 
tests (paper based) and the Year 5 students completed their writing test (online). The remainder of the tests are all online 
for both year levels, with students completing the reading test yesterday, the conventions of language test today, and 
lastly will complete the numeracy test tomorrow. 
Students have done a great job handling the NAPLAN test so far, and all has gone smoothly with the online test format! 

Parent Portal 

A reminder that last term each parent would have received a letter inviting them to join up to the Sentral Parent Portal, 
which will become our main source of communication to parents. Each letter contained a unique code and log in for each 
parent. 
If you have not received this letter, misplaced it, or need assistance in navigating the portal log in and the Sentral App, 
please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 
Volunteers 
A reminder that all our wonderful volunteers are required to complete a very short induction online. Volunteers will need 
to sign and complete a Volunteers Declaration Form to indicate they have completed the induction and understand their 
responsibilities. 
Thanks for your help and cooperation with this. 

Winter Pie Drive! 

hǳǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ttC ƘŀǾŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŀ tƛŜ 5ǊƛǾŜ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ŀǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ 
email all the relevant information and how to order. Paper order forms are also being sent home today. To assist the PPF 
with ordering, payments, sorting, collection etc, please note that ONLINE ordering is the preferred method, however we are 
also more than happy to accept paper order forms. 

 

 
Until next newsletter, 
God Bless, 

Mr Lawson Short. 

St Josephôs Primary  School 
ñLiving, Loving and Learningò 

Newsletter 

mailto:millmerran@twb.catholic.edu.au
http://www.millmerran.catholic.edu.au/


From the  APRE  
Congratulations to our Mary MacKillop award winners for the months of March and April.  Our focus for  
March was to be ôtolerant, understanding and patient.õ Lane Clark was the recipient for always treating  
others  with  respect,  helping  those  around  him with  patience  and  never  getting  frustrated  with  his peers.  The  
focus  for  April  was simply, ôBe kind'.  Iahnelle  Bejarin  was chosen  by the  teachers  for  her  inclusive  nature,  
helping  her  friends  and  including  all those  around  her.  She always has a smile on her  face  and  has a kind  word  
to  say. 

 
Our big event for this term is our celebration for 200 years of Catholic  
Education.  This will take place on Monday 24 th May.  We have a few things  
planned  for  this  day; A  liturgy,  a picnic  lunch  and a  whole  school  activity  in 
the afternoon which focuses on the history of our school.  Felicity Clark  
yesterday completed her recording for a virtual choir which will be  
presented at the diocesan mass.  The school community will also view this  
recording in our school liturgy.  Times hav e not yet been finalised, but we  
will  endeavour  to  get  this information  out  as soon as possible.  

 
God  Bless, 
Michele  



STUDENT  OF THE  WEEK - 30/04/2021  

 
 

 

 
 

YEAR NAME COMMENTS 

Prep/Yr  1 Layla  Huth  For her growing  confidence in  the  classroom  

Prep/Yr  1 Iahnelle  Bejarin Always  presenting  beautiful  handwriting  and  bookwork  

Year  2/3  Benji Wise For working  well  and  remaining  focused  during  our  spelling  activities  

this week , while also trying  his best  to  write  neatly!  

Year  2/3  Grace  Giddy  For participating well in all activities, especially showing a great focus  

in our  number  talks this week.  

Year  4/5/6  Felicity  Clark  Using lots of  different  strategies  in Mathõs to  help  her  solve  problems.  

Year  4/5/6  Josephine Wise  Ma stering the area model in Math õs 



STUDENT  OF THE  WEEK - 07/05/2021  

 

 

YEAR NAME COMMENTS 

Prep/Yr  1 Sophie  Clark  Always  coming  to  school with  a  smile on  her  face!  

Prep/Yr  1 Tessah Stoker For having  a  good  attitude  towards learning  this week  

Year  2/3  Ellie Purnell For engaging  well  in all aspects  of  our  lessons this week , especially  in 

our  number  talks and  Mathõs activities.  

 

Year  2/3  Heidi  Sanders For her continued effort to produce her best work, while trying to  

help  and  support the  students  around  her.  

Year  4/5/6  Lilly Richter  Showing  determination  and  perseverance  when  attempting  difficult  

problems.  

 

UPCOMING  EVENTS  

DATE EVENT 

14 May 2021  Rose Twidale  Farewell  ð Mill Inn Tavern  5:00pm  

18/19  June  2021 Confirmation  & First Eucharist  

12 June  2021 Debutant  Ball 

2-4 June  2021 Choir  Camp  

https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU939AU940&q=Eucharist&spell=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwia68rE9sLwAhWEyzgGHW_RAUMQkeECKAB6BAgBEDA


1. TUCKSHOP 

We are seeking volunteers again for Term 3 Tuckshop. 

Reminder: Tuckshop orders are due at school by 9:00am on Thursday 
for tuckshop on Monday. 
In Week 8 the Lunch Option is Lasagna. Please see the picture with a full size fork for size. 

(220g portions) 
Marg Gaske 

CLASS NEWS  
Prep/Year  
L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ Ƙƻǿ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǘƛƳŜ ƛǎ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΗ ¢ƘŜ tǊŜǇκhƴŜΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ 

their very hardest over the last couple of weeks! In English, Preps have been focusing on writing sentence and sounding 

out the sounds they hear in each word. They have been doing a great job at this. Year hƴŜΩǎ have been focusing on 

recounts and making lots of detailed sentences. They have also been working really hard on their spelling and loving all 

the activities we are doing to help with our spelling words. In aŀǘƘΩǎ, we have been working really hard on shapes and I 

think it is safe to say that Prep/One are the 2D shape experts! We have also had lots of visitors helping us with our 

aŀǘƘΩǎΦ ¢ǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ago, Mr Midgley came in and played an awesome ƳŀǘƘΩǎ game with us. We had so much fun. Last 

week, Mrs Shooter did a number talk with us, all around sharing. We even got to use pom poms to help us with our 

thoughts! Last week we worked really hard on our aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ Day Liturgy and getting it ready for Friday. We loved being 

up the front and running the Liturgy! We think we made our Mum super proud! 
 

 



  

 

Year  2/3  

Iƛ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ {ǘ WƻŜȅΩǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΗ IƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΤ L ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŦƻǊ 

ǳǎ ƛƴ нκоΦ L Wǳǎǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ IŀǇǇȅ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ ŀ ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ you to all the mums of 2/3. Your help and support 

throughout the year to help your child achieve their best at school is always appreciated. I hope their mugs and cards 

got to you in one piece on Sunday! 

While we have been busy working in all subject areas this term, we have also been preparing for the Year 3 NAPLAN 

tests which are currently being completed this week. The Year 3 students have worked very well and have had a great 

attitude all week, trying their best and giving themselves time to answer all the questions. 

hǳǊ LƴǎǇƛǊŜ aŀǘƘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜssing well. We were very lucky to have an experienced 

teacher from the Toowoomba Diocese, Kerri Shooter come out and model some math lessons in all the classrooms. The 

students really enjoyed working with her and we discovered some new practices we can try in our classroom to improve 

the courage culture in our math lessons. 

Thank you to all the parents I caught up with last week during P/T interviews. If you were not able to meet or would like 

a meeting in the future, you can always email me and organise a time to discuss ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ progress. 
 



 
 
 

Year  4/5/6  
As always, we have been extremely busy in 4/5/6. Our class has been working hard on the topic of multiplication over 

the past 4 weeks. Last Friday we had a visit from Rebecca Brownhall, our coach for our Inspire aŀǘƘΩǎ projects. Mrs 

Andrews and I sat down with her and went through all the evidence we had collected and were all so impressed at how 

the students did on their testing tasks. The students all had a bank of strategies that allowed them to answer the 

questions and none of them felt like they were not able to attempt the task. What a great achievement! From these 

discussions we are now going to be working on explaining our thinking and showing our thinking visually. Our next four- 

week cycle will be on fractions. 

Last week we finished off our design technology task from last term, which was to create a new item out of an old piece 

of clothing. The students had lots of fun (sometimes with a hint of frustration) creating these items and I am so 

impressed with how they all approached this task and got in and had a go. They look fabulous! 

In our English unit for this term, we are working on persuasive writing and informative writing. We have been discussing 

subjective language and looking at how we view different animals. The students have been engaged in learning about 

ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ΨǳƎƭȅΩ animals. 

Michele Sanders 
 



  
 
 

COMMUNITY  NEWS  

 

Pittsworth Choir Camp 
This year I am very proud to host the fifth three-day Pittsworth Choir Camp (Wednesday 2 June ς Friday 4 June). The 

event will be held at the Pittsworth Function Centre and the Pittsworth Town Hall and will feature 93 students from 

eight Darling Downs primŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ Χ tƛǘǘǎǿƻǊǘƘΣ .ƛŘŘŜǎǘƻƴΣ aǘ ¢ȅǎƻƴΣ {ƻǳǘƘōǊƻƻƪΣ aƛƭƭƳŜǊǊŀƴΣ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘǎ 

(Millmerran), Greenmount and the School of Total Education (Warwick). 

As co-ordinator of the Choir Camp, I am very proud to work with these young performers during an exciting three days 

of making amazing choral music. With support from local teachers and volunteers, we will be rehearsing massed choir 

songs to prepare items for our concert on Friday 4 June (commencing at 7.00pm in the Pittsworth Town Hall). 

This is a unique event ς something which is offered to our primary school students every second year. The Choir Camp 

offers selected students the opportunity to spend time singing and performing with other talented young singers. 

Congratulations to our talented singers ς Penny Sanders and Jojo Wise ς who will be representing St Josephs at this 

ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Choir Camp. 

Beth Wheeldon 

Performing Arts Teacher and Choir Director 

Pittsworth ς Biddeston ς Mt Tyson ς Southbrook ς Brookstead 

bwhee1@eq.edu.au 

 
 

 
PARISH NEWS  

MILLMERRAN MASSES ð St Francis de Sales 
 

LOW 09τ05τ2021 8.30am 

MASS 15τ05τ2021 6.00pm 

Mother's Day Snaps 

mailto:bwhee1@eq.edu.au


 


